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Off the Top of My Head… 
 
THANKS: You can tell that the Christmas Season is over because Ash Wednesday is just a month away! More in-
formation about Lent as the season approaches but for now, I want to offer words of Christmas thanks.  
Many thanks to all who helped decorate (and “un-decorate”) our parish churches for the Christmas Season. Much 
gratitude goes to all who served in liturgical and musical ministries for the Christmas Masses. I am very grateful to 
all who responded to parish invitations to serve the poor and needy at Christmastime. All of these activities and 
projects were made more difficult by the Covid Pandemic, which resulted in many fewer people being available to 
help. So thank you to all who gave of their time and talent! 
 
On a personal level, if I can speak for Fr. Dave, Fr. Marty, and Deacon Mike, thanks to all who sent cards and de-
livered goodies and gifts. Your generosity has made us feel very much at home and very much appreciated. Thank 
you! 
 
MASS ATTENDANCE: Although some parishioners have already begun receiving the Covid vaccine, many more 
do not feel secure in coming to Mass. Social distancing is important and large crowds in church make that impossi-
ble. For now, until all of us are able to come back to weekend Mass, I want to encourage your attendance at week-
day Mass. All of the weekday Masses, with the exception of the 8:30 am Thursday All-School Mass at St. Mary’s 
in Anderson, afford the opportunity for easy social distancing. Check this bulletin for the weekday schedule! 
ADORATION: We have resumed monthly Eucharistic Exposition in Anderson and will soon do the same in Alex-
andria. In Anderson, Eucharistic Exposition takes place on the first Sunday of the month at St. Ambrose, from the 
end of the 9:30 Mass until 4:00 pm. In St. Mary’s in Alexandria, Eucharistic Exposition will begin at the conclu-
sion of the 8:30 Mass and conclude at 12:30 pm on the third Sunday of the month, beginning February 21.  
Rather than Benediction, Exposition in both locations will conclude with simple Reposition, conducted by a lay 
Communion Minister.  
More information to come! 
        Fr. Tom Metzger 
        January 17, 2021 
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  Pensamiento de Fr. Tom ….. 
 
GRACIAS: ¡Puedes decir que la temporada navideña ha terminado porque el Miércoles de Ceniza está solo a 
un mes! Más información sobre la Cuaresma a medida que se acerque la temporada, pero por ahora, quiero ofrecer 
palabras de agradecimiento navideño. . 
Muchas gracias a todos los que ayudaron a decorar (y "des-decorar") nuestras iglesias para la temporada navideña. 
Mucha gracias a todos los que sirvieron en los ministerios litúrgicos y musicales durante las misas de Navidad. Estoy 
muy agradecido con todos los que respondieron a las invitaciones parroquiales para servir a los pobres y necesitados 
en Navidad. Todas estas actividades y proyectos se vieron difícil por la pandemia de Covid, lo que provocó que 
menos personas estuvieran disponibles para ayudar. ¡Así que gracias a todos los que dieron su tiempo y talento! 
 
En lo personal, puedo hablar en nombre del P. Dave, el P. Marty y Diacono Mike, gracias a todos los que enviaron 
tarjetas y entregaron golosinas y regalos. Su generosidad nos ha hecho sentir como en casa y muy apreciados. 
¡Gracias! 
 
ASISTENCIA A LA MISA: Aunque algunos feligreses ya han comenzado a recibir la vacuna Covid, todavía hay 
muchos no se sienten seguros al asistir a misa. El distanciamiento social es importante y los grandes grupos en la 
iglesia lo hacen imposible. Por ahora, hasta que todos podamos regresar a misa de fin de semana, quiero invitarlos a 
que asistan a las misas de lunes a viernes a todas las misas entre semana, con la excepción de la misa del jueves a las 
8:30 am en Santa. María en Anderson, brinde la oportunidad de un distanciamiento social fácil. ¡Consulte este boletín 
para conocer el horario de los días durante la semana! 
 
ADORACIÓN AL SANTICIMO: Hemos reanudado la Exposición Eucarística mensual en Anderson y pronto 
haremos lo mismo en Alexandría. En Anderson, la Exposición Eucarística se lleva a cabo el primer domingo del mes 
en St. Ambrosio, desde el final de la Misa de las 9:30 pm hasta las 4:00 pm. En Santa. María en Alexandría, la 
Exposición Eucarística comenzará al concluir la Misa de las 8:30 y concluye a las 12:30 pm el tercer domingo del 
mes, a partir del 21 de febrero.  
 
En lugar de una bendición, la exposición en ambos lugares concluirá con una simple reposición, dirigida por un 
ministro laico de la comunión. 
 
¡Más información próximamente! 
 
 
                 Fr. Tom Metzger 
                                       Enero 17, 2021 
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Confessions—St. Mary Anderson-Saturday, 2:30-3:30 PM: St. Mary Alexandria-Saturday, 3:30-4:00 PM                             
St. Ambrose -Saturday,4:00-5:00 PM  NOTE STARTING FEBURARY 6th ST. MARY ANDERSON  
CONFESSION TIME WILL BE 1:00-2:00 PM.  

GRANT WRITER NEEDED! If you or  someone you know have any grant wr iting exper ience or  

knowledge, you may be able to help the parishes and schools in the Anderson-Alexandria Pastorate. Call 



STEWARDSHIP 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 

visit our website  - www.https://stambrosestmary.org                                               
On Line Giving— visit us at the following:                                                              

   St. Ambrose—https://osvhub.com/st-ambrose-church-anderson/funds 

                                    St. Mary Anderson—https://www.osvonlinegiving.com/13 

                                    St. Mary Alexandria—https://membership.faithdirect.net/enroll/choosegifts/

St. Ambrose                                                             

YTD Giving         $   15,967        YTD Expenses      $      5,947 

St. Mary                     

YTD  Giving        $   21,308         YTD Expenses     $      7,478 

Renovation Fund  $   275,970 of  $330,000 Phase 1 

St. Mary Alexandria 

YTD Giving          $    9,520           YTD Expenses    $   24,209 
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MASS INTENTIONS 

Monday 18-Jan.  8:00 AM     
8:00 AM  

St. Ambrose              
St. Mary And. 

Poor Souls                                             
Betty Brownfield 

Tuesday 19- Jan.  8:00 AM St. Ambrose  Grant Lierman 

Wednesday 20-Jan.  8:00 AM     
8:00 AM      

11:30 AM 

St. Ambrose        
St. Mary Alex.             
St. Vincent Hosp. 

Betty Brownfield                                              
Bill Mehling                                                       
Poor Souls                                       
Mass is not open to the public                                                                                               

Thursday  21- Jan.   8:00 AM                           
8:30 AM 

St. Ambrose         
St. Mary And.  

Deceased of George Mehling Family                                          
Betty Shaffer    

Friday  22-Jan.  8:10 AM                           
8:00 AM 

St. Ambrose                          
St. Mary Alex. 

Ryan Warner                                        
Bill Clabaugh                        

Saturday 23-Jan.  4:00: PM                
4:30 PM             
5:30 PM 

St. Mary And.       
St. Mary Alex.            
St. Ambrose 

Edward O'Donnell                                           
Jim Brenner                                    
John Sokol 

Sunday 24-Jan.  7:30 AM St. Mary And. Jeanne' Papai 

    8:30 AM St. Mary Alex. D.J. Donahue 

    9:30 AM St. Ambrose Josephine Sellers  

    11:30 AM St. Mary And. Ramiro Salazar  



4 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS 

Secretary Position Available for St. Mary Alexandria  
We are looking to fill a position for clerical support to the church and school of St. Mary in Alexandria.  The 
hours are Monday, Tuesday, and Thursday 7:30 AM to 3:30 PM.  The duties included are those related to church 
and school operations.  If interested please contact Rachel Duckworth at rduckworth@stmaryalex.net or call St. 
Mary School in Alexandria at 765-724-4459. 
 
Bookkeeper Position for St. Mary Church Anderson and St. Ambrose Church 
Duties include– Review invoices for payment, payroll for the Churches and School, maintain inventory for 
Church supplies.  This is a part-time position. If interested please send resume to harriett.russel@gmail.com. Or 
Call St. Ambrose with any questions at 765-644-5956. 

 
Scholarship Grant Organization 
Would you like to donate to your parish school’s SGO (Scholarship Grant Organization) in order to assist in a student’s 
Catholic education? You will also earn an Indiana State Tax Credit of 50% of your donation! To make an on-line donation 
visit  http://www.i4qed.org and click “Donate Now”, or you may pick up an application at the back of the church or school 
office.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Thank you to the Holy Cross Students 
The volunteers at St. Vincent de Paul would like to thank the Holy Cross School students and the faculty for helping us 
during their “Advent Service Project by donating 11 large boxes of canned goods, paper products and emergency food.  
This will greatly help the poor in our community.  
We appreciate your continued support.  You have helped us to serve those in our community who live at or below the  
poverty level.  Thank you again for your ongoing kindness and contributions to help ease the burden of the poor families 
among us.  
 
Thank You To All who par ticipate in the Kroger  Community Rewards.  For  the last quar ter  Holy Cross School has 
earned $274.66.   
 

Indiana March for Life 
Commemoration of the Solemn Anniversary of Roe v. Wade 

All are invited to join in any of the following events commemorating the solemn anniversary of Roe v. Wade.  The events 
include:  January 21st, 7:00 9:00 PM-Vigil for life at St. Elizabeth Ann Seton, Carmel, a prayerful time of Eucharistic    
adoration and Confession.   January 22nd, 10:30 AM-Mass for Life at St. John’s, downtown Indianapolis, 12:00 Noon-
March for Life, Indianapolis, from St. John’s to the Indiana Statehouse, 12:45 PM-Rally at the south lawn of the 
Statehouse, 6:30 PM-Diocesan Mass for Life at St. Mary Cathedral, Lafayette.  All of these events are free.  Diapers will be 
collected for distribution to local crisis pregnancy centers.  Registration is required at most of these events.  Contact Susan 
Hoefer, Diocesan Respect Life Coordinator, shoefer@dol-in.org / 765-421-1998 for more information, or check out our 
website, https://dol-in.org/family-life-events.  
 
Pray for Right to Life in our Country 
Dioceses across the USA participating in Nationwide Prayer Vigil for life on January 28-29:   
https://www.usccb.org/news/2021/dioceses-across-usa-participating-nationwide-prayer-vigil-life-january-28-29 
 
RICA (Rito de la Iniciación Cristiana de Adultos) 
Para todos los interesados en esta formación  la primera reunión se llevará a cabo  el Domingo 17 de Enero a las 10:00 am 
en el anexo de la escuela de St.Maria. 
Para más información contactar a Ana Kroll al 765-278-6435 
 



SOUP KITCHEN MENU “For I was hungry and you gave me food.”  (Mt 25:35) The Catholic Community of 

Anderson will be serving Cream of Potato Beef Soup, cheese and crackers, and fruit at Alternative Shelter for 

Women and Children, and the Christian Center Shelter on Wednesday, January 27th. To suppor t the vol-

unteers who prepare the soup everyone is encouraged to bring any of the following food items to church and place 

them in the baskets at the doors during the weekend Masses on January 23 & 24.  15 oz. cans of diced potatoes; A 

package of butter, Onions, a package of American cheese, Box of saltine crackers, 29 oz. or gallon size can of 

fruit.  

THANKS TO ALL FROM THE SOCIETY OF ST. VINCENT DE PAUL  

 The year of 2020 is etched in our memories forever.  We have seen unprecedented changes in our life rou-

tines.  Sadly, we have experienced death and suffering of loved ones, quarantining of self and family members, 

forced orders to stay in place, and isolation.  The ways to stay safe and healthy have altered our freedom to move 

about and have caused cancellations and drastic modifications to all of our gatherings.  If we choose, we could let 

this really get us down. 

 Thankfully, the members of the Anderson-Alexandria (A-A) Pastorate have looked up instead of down.  

They have chosen to direct their energies and resources to help others.  Even though their own resources may have 

been greatly strained, they found a way to assist others in more need than they. We are grateful beyond words that 

St. Vincent de Paul (SVdP) was the beneficiary of many kindnesses, financially, and with gifts of food, furniture, 

and household goods. 

 Please know that SVdP was closed down totally in April, May and June due to the pandemic.  We had lim-

ited service to clients in July and August. For now, all home visits have been suspended and clients come only to 

the Warehouse for assistance with appropriate safety measures in place.  Each must make an appointment to re-

ceive help with rent, utilities, anything for the home and emergency food.   

 Even still, with the slowdown of service due to Covid-19, SVdP has given over $55,000 in financial assis-

tance (rent and utilities) through December 2020. In the month of October alone, SVdP gave $7,600 to needy fam-

ilies for rent and utilities with an average monthly amount of $6,923 from July to December 2020.  The approxi-

mate amount given in furniture, household goods, non-food items and emergency food for the year was over 

$42,000. Further, we provided 34 families (including 88 children) with Christmas toys, food and gifts. 

Our ability to continue serving the needs of the poor in Anderson, Indiana was directly accountable to the continu-

ing support of our A-A Pastorate and community members. We extend heartfelt GRATITUDE to all those who 

have supported our Friends of the Poor® events. You may have dined with us, been a financial sponsor, bought 

flowers, bought Raffle Tickets, put money in the Orange Box at church, given online, or donated furniture, food or 

household goods.  ALL OF THESE ACT OF KINDNESS benefitted our clients.  At a time when many are in des-

pair, we have relied on the Holy Spirit and the intercession of St. Vincent de Paul.  Because of our faith in a God 

who loves us immeasurably, the hearts of our Pastorate and Community have been stirred to action.  We have 

been blessed by your sustaining generosity.   

With deepest gratitude, 

The Good Shepherd Conference of The Society of St. Vincent de Paul, Anderson, IN 

FORMED 

Our parishes have a FORMED subscription.  To set up your free account visit formed.org/signup and select a  

parish. For January you can watch John Paul II:  “I Kept Looking For You.”  This incredible documentary traces 

Pope St. John Paul II’s impact on the Church and the world.  This film is a wonderful tribute to a man who        

inspired millions of people to deeper faith in Jesus Christ.  Formed Now! “Misery Meets Mercy:  Saint Faustina 

Kowalska,”  St. Faustina is know as the “secretary of Divine Mercy”  because of the revelations of the Lord to her 

about His incredible mercy.  Join Dr. Ben Akers and Fr. Mateusz as they discuss her proclamation of the message 

of Divine Mercy.  You can listen to “7 Secrets of Confession”  By Vinny Flynn.  The Sacrament of Confession is 

the place where we get to encounter the Lord’s mercy in a tangible way.  In this talk, best selling author and   

Catholic speaker Vinny Flynn explores the incredible gift of mercy we encounter in Confession .  
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